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2022 PREFECT TEAM 
On Thursday 18th November Orange High School was incredibly proud to formally recognise 

our 2022 prefect team in front of their peers and teachers. 
Ms Anderson spoke to all of Yr 11 about the role of being a leader in our school community as 

a senior student, and acknowledged the bravery and resolve of those students who put 
themselves forward into a formal leadership role. 

We are incredibly blessed to have so many wonderful young people at our school, and these 
14 badged leaders exemplify the quality of both students and leaders we have the privilege  

to work alongside every day. 
We wish them the very best in their roles over the coming months as they strive to continue 

to make Orange High School the very best it can be. 
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Dear parents and caregivers 

The term continues to march on at a rapid pace. It is hard to believe, with so many exciting 
things happening that the term is in its last half. Some notable mentions include: 

Our Year 12 students have been outstanding in their management of COVID safe                 
examinations. The general consensus so far is that most exams have been fair to                 
challenging and that every student has given it their best. I know our Year 12 students and 
their families will be relieved once this phase of learning comes to an end and students can 
take some time out to consider what comes next. Please keep an eye out for Graduation 
information in your emails. 

Year 11 have engaged with a range of activities and presentation as part of ‘Life Ready’ this 
week. It was an honour to include our prefect badging ceremony as part of this event.              
All senior students are leaders at Orange High School as our younger students look to them 
for guidance and modelled behaviour. Our expectations of their behaviour and learning are 
extremely high and the vast majority never let us down. This current group of prefects are 
exceptional. It was a pleasure to be part of their badging ceremony and then to join them 
for a celebratory dinner on Thursday night at The Ophir.  

I was also very proud that a Year 8 team from OHS has successfully progressed to the finals 
of the 2021 Game Changer Challenge. The GCC is a design thinking  challenge open to all 
public school across the state and centres on exploring solutions for real-world problems. 
The students are doing their final pitch on the 15th and 16th of December. This year the   
challenge is being undertaken completely virtually, so that the competition remains in line 
with current COVID restrictions. We wish them all the best! 

I have also encountered business entrepreneurs, dedicated sports people, articulate writers 
and composers, keen information analysts, insightful mathematicians, budding producers, 
creative minds and bodies, and most prominently this fortnight, a warm and friendly           
student body who speak passionately about their school and their learning.  

On a much different note, I would like to take the chance to farewell Mrs Kate Rogan.         
Kate leaves us to pursue her bright career up north to Melville High School. Throughout her 
time here Kate has bought a passion for teaching, unwavering enthusiasm for her                 
curriculum area of Science, a fair and caring approach to her work as a DP and a kind,        
generous and inspiring sense of collegiality. The community of Melville High School will be 
all the better for her intelligence, strategic thinking and commitment to kids.                                               
We will miss you enormously and wish all the very best. 

I would lastly like to thank the teaching and non-teaching staff. This semester has been one 
of the most professionally challenging we are likely to encounter in our careers. Everyone 
has been working with dedication to rebuild important relationships with our students. They 
have thought imaginatively about creating engaging lessons that recapture curiosity and 
work ethic in our students. They have been committed to maintaining a positive learning 
culture that includes every person that makes up the Orange High School family.  

Stay safe and healthy, 

 

Kristie Anderson 

Principal (relieving) 





 ATTENDANCE 

Thank you all again for your continued support ensuring your children are at school as often                  
as possible. 

The staff at Orange High are excited to see all of our students back in our classrooms and we 
are eager to help your children reach their full potential.  

 

As we settle into Term 4 I would like to review how to justify a child's absence. 

If your child is absent please do one of the following as soon as possible: 

1. Enter your child's leave through the Parent Portal. 

2. Ring the school and speak to one of our lovely office staff. 

3. On their next day back at school, send a written note, signed and dated by you, with your 
child to the middle office. 

If students are away for a few days in a row or for many separate days over the term, please 
support their leave with a medical certificate. This is a Department policy, as all absences 
should be justified within 7 days of the initial absence. 

 

We have an excellent Wellbeing Team here at school, so if your child is struggling a little, 
please make contact with your child's Year Advisor. So we can better support your child's        
return to school.  

If you are not set up on the Parent Portal and would like to be, contact the school and our    
office staff can organise this for you. 

Attendance matters - staff, families and students working together for the whole child. 

 

Thank you Mr Routh 

(Head Teacher Student Engagement) 



 



YEAR 10 CHILD STUDIES 

Year 10 Child Studies participated in a basket weaving workshop with Mary and Talara 
Croaker as  part of the Children and Culture unit. The girls started on some beautiful pieces 

that will be made  into a framed art work.  



GAME CHANGER CHALLENGE 

Two groups of Year 8 students recently competed in the Virtual Heats of the 2021 Game 
Changer Challenge. Josh, Harry, Patrick, Emmauel, and Sam (team [Loading...]) and Daphne, 

Amy, Milly, Abbie, and Jane (team DAMAJ) tackled the wicked problem "We have infinite 
needs but only finite resources". Over the day they completed many activities relating to the 
problem, showing great skill in working together to solve it. The boys' team was successful in 

their pitch of a design for a washing machine that sustainably uses water to help                       
communities that are affected by drought. They have progressed from the virtual heats to 
the finals, where they will be one of eight high school teams competing to be the ultimate 

design champions. Good luck team [Loading...]! 



JUNIOR SPORTS PERSON 

Congratulations to our very own Jazzy Kind who has 
been awarded as the Junior Sports Person (female) of 
the year in our community NAIDOC Awards. She has 
been very active this year, playing rep netball, league 

tag, league and touch.  

Well done on this achievement Jazz!  

STUDENT ENGAGEMENT HUB 

Mr Routh & Jordon are working hard up in the 
Students Engagement Hub kicking off  the       

festivities with students assisting the  decorations 
of our Christmas Tree.  We are looking forward to 

the heathy  competition with our Orange High 
family ensuring we spread cheer for all to hear! 

U17S NSW CHAMPION 

Ben Anderson  U17s NSW CHAMPION 
at AusCycling Junior Road State 

Championships after winning gold in 
both the road race and time trial!   

Congratulations Ben, what an            
achievement!  



NSW ALL SCHOOLS CHAMPIONSHIPS 

We're very excited to announce that we have now opened registrations for the 2021 NSW All Schools 
Championships. 

 
The dates are Thursday, 9th December until Sunday, 12th December, 2021 to be hosted by Athletics 

NSW at the Sydney Olympic Park Athletic Centre. 
 

This event is open to all high school students in New South Wales - no qualification standards are 
required to enter. 

 
We have also released a DRAFT timetable of events (subject to minor change) to give all students/

parents/teachers an idea of when each event will be held over the four days of athletics. 
 

This year's Championships will be delivered in a COVID-safe environment, at the Sydney Olympic Park 
Athletic Centre. We are currently working on providing our network with more information - Includ-

ing ticketing information, our merchandise collection for the event, and much more. 

We have also opened this year's Sydney School Nitro Challenge - the perfect "warm-up" event before this year's 
NSW All Schools Championships, with a fun & welcoming team-based athletics event, to be held at Sydney             

Olympic Park Athletic Centre, on Saturday, 6th November, 2021. 
 

This event is open to all high school students in New South Wales - no qualification standards are required              
to enter. 

https://nswathletics.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9bff3870caa72f3379495a66f&id=f890e8e8fb&e=400628c140


YEAR 9 SCIENCE 

Year 9 were reviewing the scientific method by conducting investigations using dry ice.                      
We took some different sized film canisters out to the staircase to test which length of    

canister would cause the lid of the canister to travel the highest as the pressure from the dry 
ice sublimating built up inside the container. They discovered that the pressure built up 

quicker in the smaller container, causing the lid to burst off quicker and                                     
travel significantly higher.   



PEER MENTORING 

Our Year 9 students  participated in Peer Support mentoring with our wonderful Student 
Support Officer Nat Cumberland. 

Their group challenge was  rolling over the tarp without touching the floor with their hands. 
Fun wa shad by all student throughout this team building activity. 



ASTLEY CUP 100 YEARS 

 

Controversy has been no stranger to Astley Cup over it’s 98 years. Some minor, some major. 

This week’s archive is a “response” to one such controversial issue. Mind you, it is a light-hearted, 
“tongue-in-cheek” reply to proposals that were obviously “way out there”…. 

We welcome your stories, recollection, photos and memorabilia. 

Next meeting of the steering committee will be in 2022.   

Middo 



PARENTS AND CITIZENS (P & C)  

The Orange High School P&C is a school-based organisation with membership open to parents,         
teachers, students and other interested citizens. The P&C meets every 2nd Wednesday of the month 

(during school term) at 6.30pm in the Music Centre and aims to:  

• Promote the interest of the school by bringing together parents, citizens, students and teaching 
staff into close co-operation.  

• Assist in providing facilities and equipment for the school and promoting the recreation and   
welfare of the students at the school, and  

• Encourage parents and community participation in curriculum and other educational issues in                                  
the school.  

The P&C provides an opportunity for you to participate in your child’s education. Regular information 
sessions are held to keep you informed about the changes in education curriculum and policy.  



YEAR 9 BUSINESS STUDIES 

The Developing and Running Your Own Business students have been hard at work getting products 
and services ready to sell to the public. COVID has unfortunately disrupted our plans this year, and we 

can not attend markets at the moment to sell our goods.  

Attached are some of the brilliant businesses- if you are interested in any of them, please contact the 
students via their websites/ social media pages or through Miss Hope at Orange High School. 







 
 






